TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 24, 2024


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Thursday, October 24, 2024 at the Town Hall in order to hold a Public Hearing on the Preliminary 2025 Budget.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM. 


Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Julia Descoteaux – present




Eric Haims – present




Nathan Lavertue – present




Theodore Secor - present

PUBLIC HEARING :
2025 PRELIMINARY BUDGET

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Julia Descoteaux, to open the scheduled Public Hearing on the 2025 Preliminary Town Budget.  Motion carried.

With no comments made, Wendy Burton made a motion to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Nathan Lavertue.  Motion carried. 

Supervisor Burton noted that for the last five years, the Town Board has passed very responsible budgets.  Yesterday the Town received a donation in the total amount of $2,100,000 that will cover most of the funding needed for the Ambulance District, $700,000 per year for three years.  The Town is currently waiting for the signed agreement so we will not use these funds until the 2026 Town Budget.
A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Theodore Secor, to accept the Preliminary Budget as the Adopted 2025 Budget.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

With no other business, a motion to close this Special Meeting was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Eric Haims at 7 :04 PM.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,


Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

